

THE LION'S ROAR

Le Grand Lions Club

District 4-A1 -- Yosemite Region -- Zone 1
www.legrandlionsclub.org
Monthly Publication of the Le Grand Lions Club
Bulletin Editor: Fred Silveira
1611 Evette Court, Merced, CA 95340 / 209 722-7183
Le Grand Lions Club, PO Box 53, Le Grand, CA 95333



Volume 72, Number 2 August 2011

- Board Meeting (August 3, 2011): Meeting called to order by Lion President Bob Enochs at El Vecino. Members present
 were Lions Bob Enochs, Ron Raines, Sonny Hultgren, Doug Gallaway, Richard Kilgore, Jim Pacheco, Bill Frizell, Jeff
 Stephens, Don Wilson, Anne Vandermeer, Jim Tesone, Wayne Slate, Joe Fausone and Fred Silveira.
- Lion Fred reported that there was one motion made at July's meeting and then read correspondence that had come in since the July meeting, one of which was a thank you note from Anna Farnsworth for the scholarship money granted to her by LGLC. A treasurer's report was given by LGLC new treasurer, Lion Jim Tesone. Except for handouts not being stapled, the report met all standards followed by Lion Jeff during his tenure as treasurer. Fifteen members currently owe dues, but some checks were submitted at this evening's executive board meeting.
- Lion Bob gave a summary on this year's Breakfast in the Park and appreciation was expressed to all who helped.
 Intake was not as much as in previous years (\$279) but some money from ticket sales is still outstanding.
- The light outside the American Legion Hall above the trailer is still in need of repair. Lion Dave Strobel is overseeing the project.
- Lion Doug reported on club expenditures for animals purchased at the Merced County Fair. Four animals were bought for a total of \$919 and bump expenses were \$4504.
- Cook assignments for 2011-12: Lions: Don Wilson/August; Doug Gallaway/September; Wayne Slate/October; Joe Fausone/November; Anne Vandermeer/January; Jim Tesone/February; Ken McPherson/March; Bob Enochs/April; Jim Pacheco/May; [December/Christmas Party; June/no meeting; July/installation dinner]
- Lion Anne thanked all who *helped at Camp Pacifica last week in LGLC providing lunch and dinner to the camp
 participants. From the main entrees, to 18 loaves of bread, 140 buns, cases of tomatoes, onions, bell peppers, peanut
 butter and jelly, and ice cream donated by Le Grand Market, attendees gleefully consumed the cuisine. Especially
 popular this year were carrots, cantaloupe, and watermelon. *Lions: Glendale Harmon, Ken Sullivan, Dave Moroni, Bill
 Frizell, Rick Kilgore, Ron Raines, Ken McPherson, Don Wilson, Jim Tesone, and Anne Vandermeer.
- The eyeglass donation boxes were on display at the meeting. Lettering and Lion logos are still awaiting to be added.
- Congratulations to Lion Ken McPherson as LGLC's 2011 Lion of the Year and to Lion Jeff Stephens for being given the Outstanding Officer Award.
- The program for this month's general meeting will feature a presentation by the District Governor, David McCullogh.
 Livingston Lions Club will be in attendance with the general meeting serving for Livingston's August general meeting.
- Discussion and Commentaries: The annual auction is scheduled for for November 5th and provides time to encourage club members to start collecting items now that can be auctioned at the event. Merced Breakfast Lions is holding its night meeting at Lake Yosemite on August 28th. LGLC members will be contacted by Lion Bob for a count of those who will be attending the festivities at the lake.
- General Meeting / August 17th / 7pm.

* Bulletin Editor: Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions

Head Cook: Lion Don Wilson